connection meter.

Other board discussion included:

- The directors considered converting current lightbulbs to simple LEDs—not the kind with solar panels or batteries—as the most feasible and economical means of reducing energy costs.
- The directors discussed delivery methods and frequency of future newsletters. Education on special districts continues to be a newsletter theme.

Finances and disbursements reviewed

The directors reviewed the financial report and disbursements. McGrady





Tina Peterson, ABR, CRS, GRI, SFR
Serving El Paso, Teller, and Douglas Counties
Direct: 719-460-7614
Tina@TinaPeterson.com
www.TinaPeterson.com

called attention to the separation of income and expenses in the district's General Fund into public works/streets, parks and open space, debt service, and capital projects categories and the Enterprise Fund's breakdown into water, wastewater, debt service, and capital projects categories.

The financial report and the following disbursements over \$5,000 were approved unanimously.

- Conservative Waters LLC, \$8,500
- Walker Schooler, \$6,524
- Brightview Landscape Services, \$5,992
- Brightview Landscape Services, \$5,656
- Brightview Landscape Services, \$8,275
- Ground Floor Media, \$6,772
- Schmidt Construction Co., \$91,295
- Timberline Electric and Control, \$18,851
- Monson, Cummins & Shohet, LLC, \$8,055

• Conservative Waters, LLC, \$8,850 The meeting adjourned at 6:53 p.m., after which the board met for an executive session for \$24-6-402(4)(b)(e) (f) legal advice, negotiations.

No additional decisions or actions were announced following the executive session.

The next Triview meeting will be held June 12 at 5 p.m. at the Fairfield Inn, Mt. Herman Conference Room, 15275 Struthers Road, Colorado Springs. Meetings are normally held on the second Tuesday of the month. Information: 488-6868 or see www.triview-metro.com. See also "Triview Metropolitan District" on Facebook, or

Twitter.com/@TriviewMetro.

Jennifer Kaylor may be reached at
jenniferkaylor@ocn.me.

Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District, May 17

Two directors sworn in; officers elected

By James Howald

In May, the Woodmoor Water and Sanitation District (WWSD) board delayed its meeting, typically held on the second Thursday of the month, by a week to accommodate the schedules of the directors. Two directors—one new and one returning-were sworn in, and board officers were elected. The board named a director to represent WWSD on the Joint Use Committee (JUC) and voted to accept the application of a local resident to fill the board's vacant seat. After these issues were addressed, the board heard a presentation from consultants on the district's long-range plan and approved a pilot project for a four-day workweek.

Directors sworn in; new roles assigned

The district's attorney, Erin Smith, administered the oath of office to Jim Taylor and Lee Hanson. Taylor was returning to the board after a term as the board's president. Hanson was new to the board. Their terms will end in May 2022.

Taylor was elected president of the board by a unanimous vote. Brian Bush was elected board secretary and Jim Wyss was re-elected as the board treasurer, also by unanimous votes.

The board elected Hanson to serve on the JUC. Director Rich Strom, who is no longer on the board, had played that role for the previous four years. The JUC, made up of representatives from WWSD, the Monument Sanitation District, and the Palmer Lake Sanitation District, is responsible for ensuring the output from the Tri-Lakes Wastewater Facility's sewage treatment plant, shared by the three communities, meets state requirements. WWSD is responsible for 62 percent of the input to the treatment plant.

The newly sworn-in directors were given signature authority on the district's bank account.

The board also voted to contact resident Tom Roddam, who had applied to fill the board's vacant seat.

District's long-range plan addresses supply and demand Four consultants—Daniel Niemela of

Four consultants—Daniel Niemela of Bishop-Brogden Associates, and Jorge

D. Hinojos, Hannah Jones, and Ben Johnson, all of Tetra Tech—presented their work on the district's long-range plan to the board. The plan is updated every five years.

The first topic addressed was the possibility that the district's boundaries might be expanded to include the property owned by the Wissler family, which is northeast of the district's current boundary, and the Home Place Ranch property, which is southeast of the district's current boundary. No decision has been reached about expanding the district's service area.

Hinojos said WWSD was currently serving 6,337 single-family equivalents, and at ultimate build-out that number would rise to 7,801. He also pointed out that water use by the typical residence had declined slightly from 305 gallons per day in 2012 to 293 gallons per day in 2017, due to the success of conservation efforts such as rebates for low water use fixtures, mandatory outdoor watering schedules, and the district's tiered rate structure.

Currently, wells provide most of the district's water supply, Hinojos said, with 58 percent coming from the Arapahoe aquifer, about 13 percent coming from the Dawson and Denver aquifers, and the remaining 29 percent coming from the exchange with Monument Creek. All three of the aquifers are becoming less productive, he said, although there has been somewhat less decline in the last five years.

Johnson told the board that he anticipated demand for water to exceed supply from current sources by 2031.

Johnson also reviewed some of the planned capital improvements to the water and sewage systems. In 2018, the Southern Water Treatment Plant will need additional filtering equipment to increase its capacity to 3.3 million gallons a day, at a cost of \$790,000, he said. From this year to 2025, the district will need to spend about \$10 million on new wells, and starting in 2019 the district will need to begin moving forward with plans to re-use the water it diverts from Monument Creek. In 2021 the Central Water Treatment Plant will need upgrades to convert it to surface water treatment.

NEVER RISK FALLING AGAIN!

- Avoid the nasty and dangerous gutter cleaning chore
- Keeps leaves, needles and debris out year round
- Installs over new or existing gutters
- Backed by a triple lifetime 'no clog' warranty



Offer expires 7/6/18. Call now. Prior sales do not apply. Not valid with any other offer. Certain restrictions apply.

See sales consultant for details. Coupon must be presented at time of estimate. Credit cards accepted

How It Works:

PermaLife™ Finish - Anti-corrosive, multi-layer paint finish protects against fade and rain.

Textured Surface - Increases tensile strength to handle heavy rainfall, snow load and extreme winds

Nose Forward Design $^{\text{TM}}$ - Precise engineered opening (water enters, debris and animals stay out)

Premium Engineered Bracket - Reinforced aluminum alloyed for load bearing systems.

GUTTERHELMET.COM



Never Clean Your Gutters Again
CALL NOW!
FREE Consultation and Estimate

719.495.2673

GutterHelmetColoradoSprings.com



Sisters of Benet Hill Monastery

3190 Benet Lane Colorado Springs, CO 80921 * Phone: (719) 633-0655 Fax: (719) 471-0403 People of all faiths and cultures are welcome to visit or attend classes and workshops.

Sacred Trees at the Monastery

SATURDAY, June 16, 2018 Fee: \$65
9:00 am to 1:30 pm
Please bring your own lunch,
as lunch is not provided.

You are invited to learn about the sacred trees of the Utes in this special retreat led by Sister Jan Ginzkey, OSB.

Retreat Description:

Learn how to identify the sacred trees of the Utes in the Black Forest area. What was their spirituality? How can we appreciate and reverence creation in our lives



Nature Mysticism: In Search of Our Spiritual Heart

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Fee: \$65

Please bring your own lunch, as lunch is not provided.

Join us for an inner spiritual journey in the outer beauty of the Black Forest as we search for our true nature. Retreat led by Deacon Rick Klein







LEARN MORE or REGISTER at www.benethillmonastery.org Registration/Events or email registrations@benethillmonastery.org or call 719-633-0655 Ext. 132

